City of Marco Island

Notice Post Date and Time: September 12, 2025; 10:50 AM

Sand Hill Street Shared Use Path
(ITB # 2025-017)

Notice of Intent to Reject Award

As a result of ITB #2025-017, Sand Hill Street Shared Use Path, the City of Marco Island has
determined that the company listed below is deemed Non-Responsive/Non-Responsible and therefore
will not be awarded the contract.

RJ Engineering Construction Corp
2101 Vista Parkway, Suite 268
West Palm Beach, FL 33411

Bid Amount $468,898.21

The determination is based on failure to provide complete and verifiable municipal references as
required by the ITB, as well as verified unsatisfactory performance on current municipal projects.
Pursuant to City Ordinances Sec. 2-260 (a)(1) and (10), the City reserves the right to reject bids that are
nonresponsive or from bidders who do not demonstrate the responsibility or capability to perform the
required work.

This notice serves as the official notification of the City’s intent to reject the award. The Marco Island
City Council will make the final decision.
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